Club Captain’s Corner

By Kalani Schrader

If you didn’t attend this year’s annual OCC Luau, you missed a good
one, Henry Ayau, Hawaiian Kaneapua, Kimo Brown, Keahi Robins and the
rest of the boys cooked the 500+ pound pua'a to perfection, and along with
the rest of the ono grinds, no one went home hungry.

The entertainment this year was awesome as well. The Brothers
Cazimero, Stew & Poi, the two keiki on the ukulele as well as all the beau-
tiful dancers from the OCC halau made the evening that much more spe-
cial. It was also a treat to have Palani Vaughan sing “Hi'ilawe™ and Scrappy
Lipton do her beautiful rendition of “Shells”. Wow Auntie! [ never knew
you could sing too!

Anyway, a good time was had by all and mahalo for all the hard work
by the Entertainment Committee and everyone else who helped put it on.

November is a typically slow month for
OCC athletics. The long distance paddling sea-
son officially came to an end in October and
most other athletic programs seem (o take a
breather from the summer's hectic pace.

The next OCC sponsored event on the cal-
ender is the Castle Swim which will be held on
Sunday, November 30th. Keep an eye out for
registration information for this event and sign
up early.

Mahalo. 0




